April 2011  

The first regular session of the 61st Idaho Legislature adjourned “sine die” on Thursday April 7, 2011.  The session was historic in that budget deficits of this magnitude have been experienced only once before during the Great Depression.  This year, unlike 2010, there were no federal stimulus dollars, rainy day accounts or reserves to ease proposed budget cuts.  For the first time, the Joint Finance & Appropriations Committee (JFAC) held hearings to solicit public input on proposed education and Health & Welfare cuts during the session.  


While budget issues were contentious, the rest of the session was noticeably lacking in momentum.  Most of the legislation introduced was largely housekeeping measures.  That is with one exception – nine bills, mostly introduced in the last week and all related to wind, that were defeated either in committee or on the floor.  There will be no sales tax exemption for wind after July 1st, but there won’t be any moratorium on wind development either.  


Even as legislators left the Valley to return home, reapportionment and redistricting activities are gearing up along with interim committee activities.  The Natural Resource Interim Committee is expected to address wolves, all-terrain vehicles (ATV) s, and Department of Land endowment funds over the summer.  The Energy, Environment and Technology Committee is expected to address wind, siting and, perhaps biomass when it meets.  

WATER:  A cool, wet weather pattern that is expected to continue in April has allayed earlier concerns about the 2011 water year.  Now the concern has switched to potential flood risks.  Reservoirs are drafting to accommodate high elevation snowpacks that have been building over the last six weeks.  Idaho Water Resource Board is recharging as much water as it can with limited funds and canal capacity.  IWRB is also looking for partners who might share in the cost of additional recharge.


CAMP:  IWRB will hold public hearings on the draft Rathdrum Prairie CAMP when it meets in Coeur d’Alene next month (see Calendar to your right).  The Treasure Valley CAMP Advisory Committee is still working on a draft plan.   

     ENERGY: Wind energy - how much is enough and should it be further subsidized, generated a lot of debate this session and especially in the last week.  In all nine bills were introduced; all went down to defeat.  The sales tax exemption that currently exists will expire on June 30, 2011, but there will be no moratorium on building or siting additional wind facilities.  
